ECKO Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 17th November 2021
Present: 
Ross Lilley (RL) (Chair), Alan Partridge (AP) (Treasurer), Jan Kersel (JK), Andrea 

Lines (AL), Andy Dale (AD), Diane Mailer (DM), John McLuckie (JM).
Apologies:   Ruari Cottier (RC)
	Item
	Detail
	Outcome
	Action

	1
	Welcome
	· RL welcomed everybody to the first face to face meeting for over 18 months.
	    

	2
	Minutes from meeting on 6th October
	· Minute agreed
	

	3
	Matters arising
	· SOL access at Fearnoch to be checked with Sarah Hunt of Forestry and Land Scotland.
· The Coast and Islands event in Kintyre is scheduled for the third week in July with entries shortly to be opened to the public, although some sites are still to be finalised.

· RL still to discuss a club away weekend with Susannah MacMillan.

· AP has visited Isle of Eriska and has seen a reasonable map of the island but still has to speak with the island management team.  RL suggested that AP asks if the club can train and have a run around to ascertain if we could then create an orienteering map.

· JK suggested a mapping workshop on Isle of Eriska in January, followed by a small event. RL suggested Dave Peel could be approached for mapping.
	JK
RL

AP

	4
	Club Development Officer update
	· JK reported a successful event at Dunollie organised by Finlo Cottier. Dunollie House were happy for their car park to be used and Fiona at Dunolliebeg Farm was also consulted. Finlo also put out a TOC at Dunollie and is happy to coordinate 3-4 TOCs per year around school holiday times.

· JK met with RL to discuss next steps and agreed to focus on consolidating the skills of current club members.

· JK has updated the calendar of events, sharing contacts, dates, permissions, etc, and will circulate to members via Dropbox or email. The event originally planned in December for Ardkinglas will need to be rescheduled. 

· AD to contact Max Holloway regarding Glencruitten in March.

· Dave Bleazard (organiser) and Carol Burnapp (controller) have set up an excellent event at Glen Nant for November 21st.

· JK suggested that the Cottiers and Owen Stevenson who are doing the junior planners’ course could plan a course for the April event.

· JM is happy to organise Creag Mhic in May with Carol as controller.

· JK to speak to Iris MacMillan regarding an event in Lochgilphead in June. Roanne could also be asked to support Iris.
· JK asked for feedback on the organisers’ check sheet.

· JK and RL planned and delivered ScotJOS training around Taynuilt on November 6th and 7th, with catering provided by Susannah and Julie.

· JK has done some development work with EckO’s SWAT Juniors and has also worked separately to train adults who attended the SWAT Juniors’ events.

· JK is starting to offer the STAR awards to the club’s younger juniors and has developed a junior safety brief for club coaches.
· The Kilmory MapRun has been uploaded and JK is working on Glencoe and Kinlochleven MapRuns.

· JK suggested that a Zoom session is arranged for CONDES, OCAD and Mailchimp.

· JK reported that SOA is keen to gather data from former juniors on how to keep competitors engaged with orienteering through their early to mid-twenties. JK to circulate the SOA questionnaire to former club juniors.

· RL raised the issue of the current sustainability discussion within SOA regarding travelling long distances to attend events and the possibility of arranging weekend-long events to make travelling more worthwhile.

· JK to complete and circulate a traffic light development plan for year 2. JK will also continue to apply for funding.
· RL highlighted the work JK has achieved in year 1 and the fact that it is well beyond what CDOs at other clubs have achieved.
	John & Suse Coon

AD

JK

All

JK/AP

JK

JK

	5
	Scottish 6 Days funding
	· The decision of the Scottish 6 Days Board is that there will be no payment made to clubs as the income didn’t match the expenditure for this year’s 6 Days.
· RL noted that EckO does have a new map for Ardchattan.
	

	6
	Scottish Championships 2023
	· The 2023 Scottish Orienteering Championships will be the responsibility of the West Area clubs. The Scottish 6 Days in 2023 will be held in Moray over 5 days and EckO may be asked to help with this.
· RL said that Clyde have approached Rachel Wilson regarding running the 2023 Scottish Orienteering Championships using an EckO area. Coille Nathais has been suggested but there may be an embargo issue with the area in use for a SOL in 2022. Glen Nant is not an option given that the 2023 Scottish Orienteering Championships take place in May, however there could be a request to change the date. RL suggested the south-west area of Creag Mhic as a possible alternative with the relays taking place in the north-east of the area. RL to respond to Rachel Wilson and Terry O-Brien.
	RL

	7
	Club hut
	· RL said that the Oban Mountain Rescue Team will put down a concrete base for the hut in the next few weeks. 
· Jim Mailer will be contacted when the base has been completed. DM said that the increased cost of materials to construct the shed will be offset by the cost of the base.
	

	8
	Club calendar
	· JK suggested a Christmas event on December 19th, using Sutherland’s Grove with Barcaldine Primary School being used as a base. AD and JK to arrange the event and Julie to arrange permission for the use of the school.
	AD/JK/JW

	9
	Treasurer update
	· AP updated the committee on the club accounts which are in a healthy position.
· AP said that both the Dunollie and Glen Nant events haven’t attracted as many participants as previous events, so not as much money is being made as earlier in the year.
	

	10
	Membership update
	· AP noted that membership for 2022 has now opened for BOF and SOA.

· AP confirmed that the Chair, Secretary and Treasurer have to be BOF members to allow BOF affiliation for EckO.
· BOF membership for EckO seniors would be £30 for 2022 and for juniors the cost for 2022 would be £6.
· AP agreed to look at the updating the EckO membership page.

· JM to request AP is granted access to the SI Entries database.
	AP

JM

	11
	Mapping update
	· JK suggested mapping Glencruitten Golf Club for possible night events, perhaps using funding from the Oban Common Good Fund and linking with the Ardconnel Hills area.

· AD to create a mapping tracker document.

· AD is continuing with the Ardconnel Hills area but hasn’t been to the Dragon’s Tooth golf course area.

· DM said that the Cononish area looks more promising with permissions to be sought regarding the SSSI and Caledonian Pine Forest, and Strathfillan Trust regarding the lower area near Tyndrum. RL said that once these areas have access confirmed we can compile estimates for mappers and proceed to apply for funding.
· JM still to look at Melfort Village.

· AP said he had run Zoom sessions for Finlo Cottier and Dave Bleazard on adding detail to the OCAD maps for Dunollie and Glen Nant.

· AP suggested purchasing OCAD for Teams for one year with 2 live licences which can move around anyone in the club. The cost for one year is roughly £250. It was felt that Open Orienteering is not as far advanced as OCAD in terms of handling LiDAR.

· It was agreed that we proceed for one year with the OCAD for Teams licence.
	AD

AD

DM

JM

AP

	12
	AOCB
	· EckO is not planning to run a SOUL in 2022. JM to reply to Pat Squire.
· The annual deflab run to be planned for January 16th at a location to be confirmed.
	JM


	13
	DONM
	Next Committee Meeting  

Date: Tuesday 11/01/22 

Time:  7:30   

Venue: Ross’ house

	


PAGE  
1

